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Facilities, Transportation, Safe Schools and Healthy at Work

Transportation:

Summer School transportation was completed without any major issues. Huge thanks to Dusty Galloway, our
trainer, for stepping in and helping us as a driver. Kathi Baldwin did a great job of communicating with our
parents and schools.
Online registration for 2021 — 22 has begun. This year we will also be including the high school students riding
TANK. We hope this lessens the work at NHS front office and makes it more seamless.

o At this point, we have all buses filled and a waiting list. We are down a driver due to Mark Watts being

out for surgery.

8 Hour Update training was completed on Aug 3™ for our transportation staff.
We should be getting our 2 used vehicles this week. We will then surplus two of the older vehicles that we have
grounded.
All buses are now back and all have been serviced and ready for the start of the year.
Bus lot has had some significant changes made: fence line cleaned out so we could complete asphalt work, old
shrubbery, etc... has been removed with some new landscape and signage, part of the lot has been resurfaced and
the other part has been re-sealed, striping will be completed, new sign, and a mirror check painted for our drivers.
Marquees have been ordered for NIS and NPS. Waiting on install date.
Stadium has been power-washed and will possibly be painted before our regular football season begins.
Ehmet Hayes has also supplied us with an estimate for a new stadium complex.
Ehmet Hayes has also provided a layout for the proposed culinary program at NHS and the renovations needed.
Emergency BG has been approved so we can make some changes to our ventilation at NIS as well as repair some
other HVAC issues.

Facilities:

Roof replacement for NIS has been completed.

Flooring at both NIS and NHS has been completed,

SPED dept flooring has been completed.

Painting at the Welcome Center has been completed.

GED computer lab on 5 has been relocated to the GED area. This is being painted and prepped for food service.
Carpet cleaning for areas at NHS and Welcome Center has been completed.

Safe Schools

Silco has completed our security system with doors at the Welcome Center so now everyone will need a fob to
access areas from the stairwell at the Welcome Center.

The State Safety Marshall has sent out the Active Shooter training video that must shown to our staffs this year.
This will take place in the schools prior to the start of the school year. It will be shown in a group setting so all



questions can be addressed at the same time. Also, this will allow administrators to review their Emergency
Operations Plan with their staffs.

e Administrators have updated their Emergency Operations Plan in Navigate.

o There will be a small change as the Northern KY area is going with the terminology of “secure in place”
and “emergency lockdown” to make all area schools the same in the case of a situation.

e All schools have completed their Safe School Data and will complete the Precautionary Measures section by the
end of this month.

e More masks have been ordered for the start of school and will monitor for additional needs.

e Sanitizing refill wipes have been purchased and will be sent as teachers empty their tubs from last year.

e All outside agencies entering our schools will also have to be trained on Emergency Procedures for the upcoming
year.

e Staff were trained on Trauma Informed Care at our District PD day on Aug. 5.

Healthy at Work

e Mr. Watts has stated masks will continue to be required as we start the upcoming school year.
o We have already had positive cases and quarantines at this point.

e Pam Pedigo continues to do a great job with contact tracing as we move forward.

e Ms. Stewart, Pam Pedigo, and myself will be updating our COVD Decision as we move forward.
e Pam Pedigo will continue with the contract tracing for the district.



